
Section 2: The Swin(dl)e Flu Pandemic 
 
With the foundation just provided on the high likelihood of the man-made origin and 
genocidal goal of the AIDS virus the first question one may ask, “does this type of thing 
still go on?”  The answer, unfortunately, is a resounding “YES”.  And right on queue, the 
same cast of characters including David Rockefeller and his band of genocidal maniacs, 
despotic miscreants, devil worshippers and Mother Earth weirdoes emanating from the 
UN-dead are smack dead, no pun intended, in the middle of the whole thing.   
 
With that happy thought let’s take a look at the cold, hard reality of accomplishing Al 
Gore’s “Age of Aquarius”, the Illuminati’s “Age of Reason” and Robert Christian’s anti-
10 Commandment number 1, “Maintain humanity under 500,000 people”.  ‘Traditional’ 
warfare is one of the ways to avoid the “cancer on the earth” (hint: look in the mirror for 
a ‘cancer cell’) as per Robert Christian’s anti-10 Commandment number 10 and 
England’s Prince Phillip (who wishes to return as a virus to kill many of Henry 
Kissinger’s “useless eaters”).  This has been implemented with huge success with gang-
banker funded wars like the “Great” War, World War II, the “police action” of Korea and 
whatever Vietnam was supposed to be not to mention Mao and Stalin’s “revolutions for 
the people” that together chalked up approximately 150 million of Hank Kissinger’s 
“useless eaters”.   
 
Wars and Communist Revolutions must be getting boring.  Another more modern 
approach would be say a laboratory engineered virus combined with a “cure” that’s 
worse than the disease with the added benefit of Martial Law when the “pandemic” gets 
out of control. 
 
(Author’s Note: If you’re a first time visitor to this website background information on 
Robert Christian, the Georgia Guidestones and the eco wacko movement can be found in 
several areas including Section 3 of my book, “The THEorY of LIVEvolution” and the 
following pages of this website: new age, RC Christian, Their Lists) 
 
Enter stage left the Swin(dl)e Flu.  Here’s the general outline for this UN-dead/globalist 
AIDS genocide, take 2: 
 

1. The Reality of Contaminated Vaccines 2009 
2. Mysterious Origins: “The Flying Pig Flu” 
3. Vaccine Dangers  
4. The Why and the WHO 

   
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



1. The Reality of Contaminated Vaccines 2009 
 
The concept of contaminated vaccines was discussed extensively in the AIDS and The 
Doctors of Death section.  Currently “conservative” FOX sNEWS is worried about Brad 
Pitt’s dating plans, Simon Cowell’s salary and the ever present Health Scare debacle and 
“liberal” CNN is worried about essentially the same garbage. (This “conspiracy theorist” 
looks at the Health Scare debate as only the surface of what’s going on not to mention it 
eats up endless news cycles).  Let’s step out of the box and take a look at the more than 
disturbing goings on lately (2009) in the large pharmaceutical companies, BigPharma for 
short and the internationalists’ death merchants known as the World ahem Health 
Organization, the WHO. 
 
Two of the more prominent companies are Baxter and Novartis.  Hopefully if you’ve 
gotten to this point by reading the prior section of this vaccine warning, AIDS and the 
Doctors of Death nothing is too shocking. Here are the shenanigans Baxter has been 
involved with just this past year, 2009: 
 
 Baxter: Product Contained live bird flu virus (torontosun.com, 2/27/09) 
 
 The company that released contaminated flu virus material from a plant in Austria 
 confirmed Friday that the experimental product contained live H5N1 avian flu 
 viruses. 
 
 Public health authorities concerned about what has been described as a “serious 
 error” on Baxter’s part have assumed the death of the ferrets meant the H5N1 
 virus in the product was live. But the company, Baxter International Inc., has been 
 parsimonious about the amount of information it has released about the event.  

 On Friday, the company’s director of global bioscience communications 
 confirmed what scientists have suspected.  

 “It was live,” Christopher Bona said in an email.  

 The contaminated product, which Baxter calls “experimental virus material,” was 
 made at the Orth-Donau research facility. Baxter makes its flu vaccine — 
 including a human H5N1 vaccine for which a licence is expected shortly — at a 
 facility in the Czech Republic.  

 People familiar with biosecurity rules are dismayed by evidence that human 
 H3N2 and avian H5N1 viruses somehow co-mingled in the Orth-Donau facility. 
 That is a dangerous practice that should not be allowed to happen, a number of 
 experts insisted.  

 Accidental release of a mixture of live H5N1 and H3N2 viruses could have 
 resulted in dire consequences.  



 While H5N1 doesn’t easily infect people, H3N2 viruses do. If someone exposed 
 to a mixture of the two had been simultaneously infected with both strains, he or 
 she could have served as an incubator for a hybrid virus able to transmit easily to 
 and among people.  

 That mixing process, called reassortment, is one of two ways pandemic viruses 
 are created.  

This “mixing process, called reasortment” sounds a lot like the Frankenstien “shotgun” 
viruses discussed in the AIDS link.   

 Virus mix-up by lab could have resulted in pandemic  
 (Times Of India Friday, 3/6/09) 
          
 It’s emerged that virulent H5N1 bird flu was sent out by accident from an 
 Austrian lab last year and given to ferrets in the Czech Republic before anyone 
 realised. As well as the risk of it escaping into the wild, the H5N1 got mixed with 
 a human strain, which might have spawned a hybrid that could unleash a 
 pandemic. 
 
 Accidental release of a mixture of live H5N1 and H3N2 viruses could have 
 resulted in dire consequences. While H5N1 doesn't easily infect people, H3N2 
 viruses do. If someone exposed to a mixture of the two had been simultaneously 
 infected with both strains, he or she could have served as an incubator for a hybrid 
 virus able to transmit easily to and among people. 
 
So this is what could have happened but thankfully did not. That is at least if you’re not 
of the Rockefeller/Prince Phillip eco wacko genocidal maniac ilk.  But one would have to 
apply simple common sense here and ask how such a mistake, if it indeed was one, could 
happen.  The “conspiracy theorists” at infowars weigh in with their usual poignant 
analysis: 
 
 Baxter To Develop Swine Flu Vaccine Despite Bird Flu Scandal 
  (infowars.com, 9/27/09)  
 
 Since the probability of mixing a live virus biological weapon with vaccine 
 material by accident is virtually impossible, this leaves no other explanation than 
 that the contamination was a deliberate attempt to weaponize the H5N1 virus to 
 its most potent extreme and distribute it via conventional flu vaccines to the 
 population who would then infect others to a devastating degree as the disease 
 went airborne. 
 
 The fact that Baxter mixed the deadly H5N1 virus with a mix of H3N2 seasonal 
 flu viruses is the smoking gun. The H5N1 virus on its own has killed hundreds of 
 people, but it is less airborne and more restricted in the ease with which it can 
 spread. However, when combined with seasonal flu viruses, which as everyone 



 knows are super-airborne and easily spread, the effect is a potent, super-airbone, 
 super deadly biological weapon. 
 
 Why should Baxter be trusted, when they have already been proven to be at the 
 very least criminally negligent, and at worst a prime suspect in attempting to carry 
 off one of the most heinous crimes in the history of mankind? 
  
 The company has already put the safety of the entire human race at risk, and now, 
 just a few weeks later, we’re expected to invest our confidence in them and take 
 their shots with a smile and a still tongue? 
 
 As Mike Adams of Natural News has commented, “If you mail an envelope full 
 of anthrax to your Senator, you get arrested as a terrorist. So why is Baxter — 
 which mailed samples of a far more deadly viral strain to labs around the world 
 getting away with saying, essentially, ‘Oops?’” 
 
The article concludes that the UN-dead’s WHO is investigating and we now know how 
they’ve helped induce the wishes of the Rockefeller/UN-dead Population Council.  It’s 
not unlike Al Capone being hired to investigate a bank robbery by John Dillinger.  
Speaking of the WHO and the rest of the UN-dead complex here’s some more 
information on WHO, no pun intended, we should be looking out for in this wholesale 
Swin(dl)e: 
 
 Getting the Kids Ready for Soft Kill Vaccinations: “Mission Set: Immuno” 
 (infowars.com, 7/15/09) 
 
 UNICEF, the United Nations Children’s Fund, and Swedish toymaker BRIO have 
 teamed up to get kids ready for their coming soft kill vaccinations. 
 
 “UNICEF has been developing and selling high quality toys and gifts for over 30 
 years. The sale of these unique products has contributed towards saving millions 
 of children’s lives across the globe,” a BRIO  press release states. 
 
 The toy is designed to make the globalist UNICEF out to be a rescuing hero: 
 The “Mission Set: Immuno” is a classic BRIO wooden railway set based on a 
 simple story, which will highlight UNICEF’s work in the immunization field. The 
 product contains 26 play pieces and a story book. 
 
The article goes on to document three separate instances of vaccine contamination with 
the Rockefeller UN-Dead eco wacko population complex right in the middle: 
 
First, contaminated polio vaccines: 
 
 For instance, in 2004, a Nigerian pharmaceutical scientist and Dean of Ahmadu 
 Bello University in Zaria, took samples of the a WHO oral polio vaccine to India 
 for analysis. Evidence of serious vaccine contamination was found. Asked why 



 the loving globalist organization would dispense contaminated vaccines, the 
 scientist, Haruna Kaita, replied: “These manufacturers or promoters of these 
 harmful things have a secret agenda which only further research can reveal. 
 Secondly they have always taken us in the third world for granted, thinking we 
 don’t have the capacity, knowledge and equipment to conduct tests that would 
 reveal such contaminants.  
 
Second, an attempt at mass sterilization that sounds just like our Communist in Chief’s 
current so-called “science” czar John Holdren (see Their Lists page): 
 
 It wasn’t the first time people in the third world were tricked into taking 
 dangerous toxins, cancer viruses, and chemicals designed for sterilization of 
 women. “Millions of female Mexicans, Nicaraguans and Filipinos were duped 
 into taking tetanus vaccines, some of which were laced with a female hormone 
 that could cause miscarriage and sterilization. In 1995 a Catholic organization 
 called Human Life International accused the WHO of promoting this Canadian-
 made tetanus vaccine covertly laced with a pregnancy hormone called human 
 choriogonadotropic hormone (HCG). 
 
Thirdly, “just” another contaminated polio vaccine: 
 
 “At the main hospital in Mbarara during that month of 1977 more than 600 
 children had died following polio vaccination. 600 children,” writes Ugandan 
 Kihura Nkuba. “So even some of the timid medical practitioners who were 
 initially afraid to come out, started coming out giving information and saying ‘Oh, 
 we knew this oral polio vaccine was trouble because as soon as the child receives 
 it, they get a temperature and their health goes downhill and there is nothing that 
 you could do.’” 
 
And yet another example of the Big Pharma-UN-dead complex of genocidal criminals I 
came across this article from the “conspiracy theorists” at NewsMax: 
  
 Vaccine May Be More Dangerous Than Swine Flu (newsmax.com, 7/7/09) 
 
 Naturally, vaccine manufacturers have been in a competitive battle to produce the 
 first vaccine. The main contenders have been Baxter Pharmaceuticals and 
 Novartis Pharmaceuticals, the latter of which recently acquired the scandal-ridden 
 Chiron vaccine company. Both of these companies have had agreements with the 
 World Health Organization to produce a pandemic vaccine.  
 
 The Baxter vaccine, called Celvapan, has had fast track approval. It uses a new 
 vero cell technology, which utilizes cultured cells from the African green 
 monkey. This same animal tissue transmits a number of vaccine-contaminating 
 viruses, including the HIV virus.  
 



 The Baxter company has been associated with two deadly scandals. The first 
 event occurred in 2006 when hemophiliac components were contaminated with 
 HIV virus and injected in tens of thousands of people, including thousands of 
 children. Baxter continued to release the HIV contaminated vaccine even after the 
 contamination was known.  
 
 The second event occurred recently when it was discovered that Baxter had 
 released a seasonal flu vaccine containing the bird flu virus, which would have 
 produced a real world pandemic, to 18 countries. Fortunately, astute lab workers 
 in the Czech Republic discovered the deadly combination and blew the whistle 
 before a worldwide disaster was unleashed.  
 
 Despite these two deadly events, WHO maintains an agreement with Baxter 
 Pharmaceuticals to produce the world’s pandemic vaccine.  
  
 Novartis, the second contender, also has an agreement with WHO for a pandemic 
 vaccine. Novartis appears to have won the contract, since their vaccine is near 
 completion. What is terrifying is that these pandemic vaccines contain 
 ingredients, called immune adjuvants that a number of studies have shown cause 
 devastating autoimmune disorders, including rheumatoid arthritis, multiple 
 sclerosis and lupus. 
 
Don’t worry proles out there in “the imbecile majority”.  Just listen to HHS Secretary 
(and Rockefeller Bilderberg shill) Kathleen Sebelius and just get your vaccine. 
 

2. Mysterious Origins: “The Flying Pig Flu” 
 
The chances of a virus emerging with genes from birds, pigs and humans from 3 different 
continents are about as likely as flying pigs. 
 
 Dr. Russell Blaylock on 1976 Swine Flu and Current Outbreak 
  (socioecohistory.wordpress.com, 4/30/09) 
 
 According to science reports, this current strain of flu is H1N1. It can be forcibly 
 inoculated into pigs, but it has been shown not to spread among the pig 
 population. This means that the danger of a swine-based epidemic is small. 
  
 There are several strains of this flu virus however, including H1N1, H1N2, H3N1, 
 H3N2 and H2N3. What the science has shown is that when the virus passes 
 through the pig, it becomes less virulent—that is, it is less likely to cause serious 
 disease in people. With each passage, it becomes even weaker. 
 
 Again, how does this outbreak even remotely qualify as a pandemic? Answer: It 
 does not! Scientists and virus researchers are baffled because the genetic makeup 
 of the virus contains elements of human, swine and bird flu from three geographic 
 regions: North America, Europe and Asia. Until now, this has been unknown in 



 nature, but not theoretically impossible.  (see New flu combines pig, bird, human 
 virus and  Mexico Seeks to Stop Spread of Deadly Flu) 
  
 Because of its unique genetic makeup, this writer proposes calling it the “flying 
 pig flu”, or FPF, instead. 
 
If you’ve read the complementary AIDS and the Doctors of Death article the following 
will not be so shocking.  I take that back; hopefully it’s still shocking but you’ll see this 
sort of thing is not without precedent. 
 
 The Pentagon’s alarming project: Avian Flu Biowar Vaccine 
  (globalresearch.ca, 8/14/08) 
 
 Rima E. Laibow, MD, head of the Natural Solutions Foundation, a citizen 
 watchdog group monitoring the pharmaceutical industry states, "Our best 
 intelligence estimate is that pandemic Avian Flu has already been created through 
 genetic engineering in the United States, fusing the deadly genome of the 1918 
 Pandemic, misnamed the ‘Spanish Flu’, with the DNA of the innocuous H5N1 
 virus in a growth medium of human kidney cells, according to the National 
 Institutes of Health and the vaccine’s manufacturer. Some virologists believe that 
 this would insure that the man-made mutant virus recognizes human cells and 
 knows how to invade them." 2 

 If true, as Laibow points out, "A basic virological fact that the public has not been 
 told is that it is impossible to make a vaccine against a virus that does not yet 
 exist. Public relations efforts to the contrary, IF a vaccine is being made against 
 the Avian Flu virus in its pandemic form, that means that the pandemic virus must 
 already exist, period, end of discussion."3 

Notice the date is August 2008, several months “before” the swin(dl)e flu hit the 
mainstream snews.  Here are a couple more articles that echo the shenanigans discussed 
in the AIDS and the Doctors of Death link: 

 New swine flu feared to be weaponized strain (Portland.indymedia.org, 
 4/25/09) 
 Past swine flu outbreaks have been spread from pigs to humans, who then passed 
 the flu  on to other humans. However, with A-H1N1, there have been no reported 
 infections of  pigs. In fact, according to the Centers for Disease Control and 
 Prevention (CDC), A- H1N1 has gene segments from North American swine, bird 
 and human flu strains and a segment from Eurasian swine flu. Costa Rica,  Brazil, 
 and Peru have issued alerts to check all incoming passengers from  Mexico at 
 border crossings, airports, and seaports for symptoms of the swine  flu.  
 
 WHO is convening an emergency session of its top medical experts in Geneva 
 and is set to declare H1N1 a "public health event of international concern." It 
 is reported that WHO  will recommend travel restrictions to and from areas where 



 the flu has been reported, including Mexico City and the states of Mexico, 
 Hidalgo, San Luis Potosí and Oaxaca. 
  
 Our Jakarta source said WHO officials are afraid that the presence of gene 
 segments from dreaded H5N1 bird flu in the A-H1N1 swine flu strain could mean 
 that the new swine flu strain was engineered to "jump species." 
 
 
 H1N1 Virus: Manufactured or Result of “Human Error”? (infowars.com, 
 5/13/09) 
 
 Bloomberg reports that the World Health Organization is investigating a claim by 
 an Australian researcher that the swine flu virus may have been created as a result 
 of human error. 
 
 In an interview, Adrian Gibbs, who collaborated on research that led to the 
 development of Roche Holding AG’s Tamiflu drug, said he will publish a report 
 suggesting the new strain may have accidentally evolved in eggs scientists use to 
 grow viruses and drugmakers use to make vaccines. “One of the simplest 
 explanations is that it’s a laboratory escape,” Gibbs told Bloomberg. “But there 
 are lots of others.” 
 
 The source in Jakarta, Indonesia, said WHO officials are afraid that the presence 
 of gene segments from the H5N1 bird flu in the A-H1N1 swine flu strain could 
 mean that the new swine flu strain was engineered to “jump species.” 
 
 Gibbs’ speculation that the H1N1 virus was a “mistake” that occurred at a vaccine 
 production facility is reminiscent of the Baxter scandal. In February, the 
 pharmaceutical company Baxter International sent vaccine material contaminated 
 with H3N2 flu viruses to 18 countries. The contaminated product, which Baxter 
 calls “experimental virus material,” was made at a research facility in Orth-
 Donau, Austria.  
 
 Adrian Gibbs also believes the virus could have jumped from a pig to another 
 mammal or a bird before reaching humans. Other scientists, however, believe this 
 is extremely unlikely. The virus is made up of components from the human flu 
 virus, avian flu virus, and swine flu virus, a combination not possible in the 
 natural world. There are no cases of swine being infected with the H1N1 virus.  
 
 “This strain of swine influenza that’s been cultured in a laboratory is something 
 that’s not been seen anywhere actually in the United States and the world, so this 
 is actually a new strain of influenza that’s been identified,” Dr. John Carlo, Dallas 
 Co. Medical Director, said last month.  
 
In summary, this type of thing IS NOT supposed to happen.  You may recall that viruses 
don’t normally “jump species”.  It’s not that it’s impossible but highly improbable.  And 



the fact that there are genes from three separate viruses from three separate species from 
three separate geographic locations makes the chances of the natural production of this 
thing somewhere between nil and impossible; or about as possible as a “flying pig virus”.  
Don’t laugh; if you’re a Darwinian Dumbo biological evolutionist you have to believe in 
walking fish and monkeys going to church. 
 
So ask yourself, who’s the real “kook” here? 
 
3. Vaccine Dangers 
 
UN-fortunately most of the “imbecile majority” still believes “they” are to be 100% 
trusted.  The “they” of course being the concoction of so-called experts including 
government CDC and FDA types, the aforementioned BigPharma, the FOX sNEWS pre-
screened shills and last but certainly not least, the UN-dead’s distributors of mass murder 
and medical misery or WHO for short.  Yeah, there’s a group you can trust.    
 
But let’s zero in on actual vaccine testing because we assume “they” are keeping us safe.  
Unfortunately this is another big lie brought to us by “them” according to the “conspiracy 
theorists” at newsmax: 
 
 Vaccine More Dangerous Than Swine Flu (newsmax.com, 7/7/09) 
 
 I reviewed a number of studies on this adjuvant and found something quite 
 interesting. Several studies done on human test subjects found MF-59 to be a very 
 safe immune adjuvant. But when I checked to see who did these studies, I 
 found—to no surprise—that they were done by the Novartis Pharmaceutical 
 Company and Chiron Pharmaceutical Company, which have merged. They were 
 all published in “prestigious” medical journals. Also, to no surprise, a great 
 number of studies done by independent laboratories and research institutions all 
 found a strong link between MF-59 and autoimmune diseases. 
 
 What most people do not know, even the doctors who recommend the vaccines, is 
 that most studies by pharmaceutical companies observe the patients for only one 
 to two weeks following vaccination—these types of reactions may take months or 
 even years to manifest.  

 It is obvious that the vaccine manufacturers stand to make billions of dollars in 
 profits from this WHO/government-promoted pandemic. Novartis, the maker of 
 the new pandemic vaccine, recently announced that they would not give free 
 vaccines to impoverished nations—everybody pays.  

 One must keep in mind that once the vaccine is injected, there is little you can do 
 to protect yourself—at least by conventional medicine. It will mean a lifetime of 
 crippling illness and early death. 



Ahh not to worry...if you’re bigPharma or the UN-dead’s sultans of societal suicide and 
death merchants known as the World a-hem Health Organization.  All vaccine makers 
have received blanket immunization from that same group of gang banker controlled sell 
outs, liars and outright criminals known as “our” Federal Government.   
Let’s take a brief look what’s inside this thing. 
 

a. Ingredients 
 
The best way to approach this subject is to further break it down to the following sub-
categories by its Ingredients.  This list is tabulated in an article entitled “The Truth About 
the Flu Shot” on PandemicFluOnline.com: 
 
 -Egg protein 
 -avian contaminant (or “attenuated” viruses) 
 -Resin 
 -Thimerosal 
 -Triton X100 
 -Gentamycin 
 -Polysorbate 80 
 -Sucrose 
 -Gelatin 
 
Let’s take a look at this veritable witches’ brew being pushed from behind the scenes by 
our Illuminati genocidal maniac overlords and in front of the scenes by their “useful 
idiot” minions in the corporate media, the CDC and the UN-dead lunatics. 
 
 -Egg protein 
 
There is much more here than solely the poor souls who are allergic to eggs all of whom 
will be adversely affected: 
 

During the meeting, Dr. Andrew Lewis, then head of the Virus Laboratory in the 
Division of Viral Products confirmed that “all the egg-based vaccines are 
contaminated...These fertilized chicken eggs are susceptible to a wide variety of 
viruses”.  The participants also realized that only a very small fraction of these 
small contaminants have been identified and there are likely hundreds more to be 
discovered.  (GlobalResearch, “Vaccines’ Dark Inferno”, 9/29/09) 

 
Well have no fear it can’t get worse than that....can it? 
 
 -avian flu contaminant 
 
The basic concept here is to inject laboratory debilitated or “attenuated” viruses into the 
subjects ummm those getting immunized.  In so doing these “dead” viruses that look like 
the real thing induce an immune response thereby “readying” the body’s natural defense 
system for a future assault.   The problem is those with an already compromised or under 



strength immune system may become sick by these “attenuated” viruses.  Some of the 
most susceptible include toddlers, the elderly and pregnant women; three of the groups 
targeted for injection with these medical answers to Russian roulette.  Basically, these 
“attenuated” viruses may become more “alive” and attack the poor person they’re 
supposed to be protecting.  Additionally, those that DO receive the vaccine may become 
unintended carriers of a new mutant virus that was attenuated and has found new life in 
its new home.  But just to be sure let’s get some testimony from those who would 
disagree with injecting this veritable death brew in to even one poor soul: 
 
 Vaccines’ Dark Inferno, 9/29/09, GlobalResearch.ca 
 
 As a side note, reverse transcriptase activity is one of the stalwarts of the 
 HIV/AIDS hypothesis. An article, “Serious Questions Regarding the Safety and 
 Efficacy of the Influenza Vaccine” published by Canada’s Vaccine Risk 
 Awareness Network reports that some studies, and even some vaccine package 
 inserts, “indicate that vaccinations increase HIV viral replication.”(2)  This means 
 all vaccines stimulate a strong suppressive effect on the immune system. Under 
 stress conditions, viruses turn hyperactive and increase their ability to replicate.  
 
 The other risk stated by the FDA official was the possibility of the ALV sequence 
 merging with the measles virus, hence creating a completely new, mutant and 
 dangerous virus. (This could also apply equally to the H1N1 swine flu and any 
 other flu vaccines). As an aside, the world renown British geneticist Dr. Mae-Wan 
 Ho from the Institute of Science in Society wrote that, “Vaccines themselves can 
 be dangerous, especially live, attenuated viral vaccines or the new recombinant 
 nucleic acid vaccines, they have the potential to generate virulent viruses by 
 recombination and the recombinant nucleic acids could cause autoimmune 
 disease.”(3)  
 
 During the meeting, Dr. Andrew Lewis, then head of the DNA Virus Laboratory 
 in the Division of Viral Products confirmed that “All the egg-based vaccines are 
 contaminated…. These fertilized chicken eggs are susceptible to a wide variety of 
 viruses.” The participants also realized that only a very small fraction of these 
 small contaminants have been identified and there are likely hundreds more to be 
 discovered.  
 
What this says is that the “experts” don’t really know what the hell, pun intended, they 
are doing or what risks are being ultimately taken here.  Not only do we have the 
situation where viruses mutate (which is why a new flu vaccine is needed every year) 
with a ‘free’ ride courtesy this vaccine the vaccinated become carriers themselves: 
 
 Swine Flu Vaccines Contain LIVE H1N1 VIRUS! (infowars.com, 8/4/09) 
 
 It’s not a typo, the main ingredient in the GlaxoSmithKline and Novartis vaccines 
 contain a LIVE VIRUS, an attenuated virus meaning it’s a weakened form of the 
 swine flu virus. Attenuated vaccines can be deadly and cause virus shedding, 



 when a person is injected with an attenuated live virus the organism moves 
 through the human body possibly infecting the host and then exiting through 
 the feces, mucous membranes and saliva glands of the inoculated person. This 
 is called ‘virus shedding’ and can last for weeks. 
 
  -Resin 
 
It’s merely described as a “known allergen”.  BORING. Let’s move on. 
 
 -Thimerosal (mercury) 
 
The Federal Government’s love affair with the highly toxic metal heavy metal mercury 
apparently doesn’t end with mandated mercury light bulbs to stop the global 
warming/global warming/climate change scam.  So breathing it in and have a multi-
thousand dollar toxic mess on your hands should one break (and who hasn’t broken a 
light bulb in their life?) isn’t enough as direct inject with this concoction of liquid death 
brought to us by BigPharma and the UN-dead will expose vaccine recipients to all kinds 
of goodies: 
 
 Swine Flu Vaccines Contain LIVE H1N1 VIRUS! (infowars.com, 8/4/09) 
 
 GlaxoSmithKline’s version of swine flu vaccine has been confirmed to contain 
 Thimerosal, a preservative for vaccines mainly composed of highly toxic 
 mercury. Mercury is the 2nd most toxic metal on the planet and is known to 
 cause autism and other neural injuries in children. The vaccine also contains 
 formaldehyde, a cancer-causing chemical most commonly used for embalming 
 dead bodies for preservation.  
 
Gee whiz formaldehyde didn’t even crack the vaccine ingredient ‘top 10’ list at the top of 
this section.  Perhaps the merchants of death are saving themselves time and trouble by 
having the formaldehyde already in place when people start dropping dead from this 
thing? 
 
So what can happen with just this stuff?   
 
 CDC Warns Neurologists to Watch For Nerve Disease Following Swine Flu 
 Shots (infowars.com, 9/2/09) 
 
 The CDC has followed in the footsteps of British health authorities by warning 
 neurologists to look out for cases of the nerve disease Guillain-Barre syndrome 
 caused by the swine flu vaccine. 
 
 The U.S. Centers for Disease Control and Prevention and the American Academy 
 of Neurology have asked all neurologists to report new cases of Guillain-Barre in 
 people who get vaccines this fall and winter to the Food & Drug Administration’s 
 Vaccine Adverse Event Reporting System,” reports The Oregonian.  



 
 Guillain-Barre syndrome can cause paralysis and breathing difficulties and is 
 sometimes fatal. It also produces a tingling sensation and weakens limbs. 
 
 As we have previously documented, the swine flu vaccine is being rushed through 
 safety procedures while governments have provided pharmaceutical companies 
 with blanket immunity from lawsuits arriving out of the vaccine causing deaths 
 and injuries. 
 
 It was previously revealed that some batches of the vaccine will contain mercury, 
 a toxin linked with autism and neurological disorders. The vaccine will also 
 contain the dangerous ingredient squalene, which has been directly linked with 
 cases of Gulf War Syndrome and a host of other debilitating diseases. 
 
Not to be depressing but I haven’t even gotten to Triton X100 (a “detergent”), 
Gentamycin (an “antibiotic”; what the ______ is this doing in there? Antibiotics are for 
bacterial infections not viruses), Polysorbate 80 (an “allergen”), Sucrose (“table sugar”) 
and Gelatin ( a “known allergen”).    
 
And here’s one, courtesy modern physics, that didn’t even make the list mentioned at the 
top: 
 
 Nano Particles used in untested H1N1 Swine Flu Vaccines Part III: It’s the 
 vaccines, Stupid (globalresearch.ca, 9/13/09) 
 
 Vaccines which have been approved by the responsible government authorities 
 for vaccination against the alleged H1N1 Influenza A Swine Flu have been found 
 to contain nano particles. Vaccine makers have been experimenting with 
 nanoparticles as a way to “turbo charge” vaccines for several years. Now it has 
 come out that the vaccines approved for use in Germany and other European 
 countries contain nanoparticles in a form that reportedly attacks healthy cells and 
 can be deadly. 
 
 The fact that WHO, the European Medicines Evaluation Agency, the German 
 Robert Koch Institute and other health bodies today would permit the population 
 to be injected with largely untested novel vaccines containing nanoparticles says 
 more about the powerful pharma lobby in Euiropean politics than it does about 
 the sanity or moral integrity of the civil servants responsible for health of the 
 general public. 
 
 To date Animal studies and in vitro experiments show that nanoparticles can 
 result in lung damage and other toxicity in animals, but no reports on the clinical 
 toxicity in humans due to nanoparticles prior to the Beijing study had been made.  
 The Beijing Chaoyang Hospital study has now conclusively confirmed that 
 nanoparticles cause lung damage and other toxicity in humans as well.  
 



  
 
I can go on and on and but the point has been made.   
 
By the way look WHO’s in the middle of this nano-particle fiasco once again... 
 
 

4. The WHO and the Why 
 
Let’s get right to the point and answer these two questions: The ‘Why’ is Population 
Control and Martial Law. The ‘WHO’ is well those merchants of death that run in the 
same circles as one of the main cogs in this whole mess, David Rockefeller. A few 
include the UN-dead groups like World a-hem Health Organization and elitist gang 
banker types.  If you believe “They” would never do something like this or it’s just 
preposterous to even think than this article, and the entire web site for that matter, is not 
for you.  This whole thing makes perfect sense if you’ve read even a fraction of this site 
and/or the lead in to this article, AIDS and the Doctors of Death.   
 
Without further adieu let’s get right to it. 
 
Skull and Boner Georgie Junior kept the Oval Office warm just like a good little 
President and even managed to get us involved in something called “The North American 
Union” that you’ve probably never heard about.  It’s to be implemented under the guise 
of something called “The Security and Prosperity Partnership” (or SPP) that you’ve 
probably never heard about.   Anyway this new fondness of our neighbor to the south 
who has supplied us with an endless array of illegal workers, criminals and OTMs (shady 
Middle Easterners known as “Other Than Mexicans”) doesn’t really make any sense.  
Unless you’re a “globalist” of course that makes this article very intriguing: 
 
 FORCED VACCINATION PROGRAM FEARED (AmericanFreePress.net, 
 8/20/09) 
 
 Meanwhile, President Obama just completed his “three amigos” conference in 
 Guadalajara, Mexico, meeting with Mexican President Felipe Calderon and 
 Canadian Prime Minister Stephen Harper. They agreed, publicly anyway, that the 
 feared spread of this flu must not allow cross-border trade and tourism to suffer, 
 so no plans to fully secure the U.S. border with Mexico, to keep flu-carrying 
 illegal aliens out of the U.S. during this “outbreak,” were announced. 
 
 This is odd indeed, considering we’re supposedly facing a threat that justifies 
 millions of planned vaccine doses for the United States alone. Many of the early 
 swine flu cases were thought to have started in Mexico, if the overall conventional 
 story is to be believed. 
  
Of course this makes no sense.  So now we’re to believe the Federal Government, when a 
full eight years after “The Global War on Terror” began the border is still now an open 



sieve, isn’t up to something when it allows millions to lolly gag on across as they carry 
this supposedly dangerous swine flu.  Something has to give here, is the swine flu that 
bad that we need to take this witches brew of live viruses and mercury or are “they” lying 
to “the imbecile majority” about the severity since millions of “undocumented workers” 
with who knows what kind of diseases are allowed to waltz across the border? What a 
shock “they” lie once again. 
 
Of course with “Forced Vaccination” comes the prospect of martial law courtesy “our” 
Federal Government and its new love affair with the globalist Rockefeller founded UN-
dead: 
 
 Swine Flu and Martial Law (infowars.com, 4/26/09) 
 
 In late 2007, the Bush administration issued a “directive” establishing a “National 
 Strategy for Public Health and Medical Preparedness” based on Biodefense for 
 the 21st Century (see  PDF). HSPD 21, short for Homeland Security Presidential 
 Directive (signing statement bypassing Congress), defines “catastrophic health 
 event” as “any natural or manmade incident, including terrorism, that results in a 
 number of ill or injured persons sufficient to overwhelm the capabilities of 
 immediate local and regional emergency response and health care systems.”  
 
 HSPD 21 established an academic Joint Program for Disaster Medicine and 
 Public Health housed at a National Center for Disaster Medicine and Public 
 Health at the Uniformed Services University of the Health Sciences. It teamed up 
 the Department of Health and Human Services and Department of Defense to 
 “carry out respective civilian and military missions.”  
 
 DoD’s “Implementation Plan for Pandemic Influenza” proposes nothing less than 
 the militarization of health care. In short, the military — provided to “augment 
 civilian law enforcement” — will be used to vaccinate the population, as 
 “directed by the president.” 
 
Now let’s throw in the WHO as we get to the second part of the why: genocide. 
 
We’ll start with the easy part, David Rockefeller’s collection of genocidal criminals over 
at the UN-dead: 
 
 Canadian Doctor: H1N1 Vaccination a Eugenics Weapon for Mass 
 Extermination (Infowars.com, 7/8/09) 
 
 Canadian doctor Ghislaine Lanctôt, author of the Medical Mafia, has underscored 
 the lawsuit recently filed by Austrian journalist Jane Bürgermeister against the 
 WHO, the UN, and several high ranking government and corporate officials. 
 Bürgermeister has documented how an international corporate criminal syndicate 
 plans to unleash a deadly flu virus and institute a forced vaccination program. 
 



 Lanctôt warns that the elite and their minions will introduce a compulsory 
 vaccination that will contain a deadly virus and this will be used specifically as a 
 eugenics weapon for “massive and targeted reduction of the world population.” 
 Moreover, a pandemic will also be used to further establish martial law and a 
 police state, according to Lanctôt, and activate concentration camps “built to 
 accommodate the rebellious” and eventually transfer power from all nations to a 
 single United Nations government and thus fulfill the sinister plans of the New 
 World Order. 
 
Speaking of Ms. Burgermeister this brave soul summarizes everything yours truly has 
been saying not just here but throughout this entire website.  Essentially, her case is 
“conspiracy theory” on steroids with a lot of the same names that appear time and again 
throughout not just this article but entire web site: 
 

Journalist Files Charges against WHO and UN for Bioterrorism and Intent 
to Commit Mass Murder (naturalnews.com, 6/25/09 

 
Specifically, evidence is presented that the defendants, Barack Obama, President 
of the U.S, David Nabarro, UN System Coordinator for Influenza, Margaret Chan, 
Director-General of WHO, Kathleen Sibelius, Secretary of Department of Health 
and Human Services, Janet Napolitano, Secretary of Department of Homeland 
Security, David de Rotschild, banker, David Rockefeller, banker, George Soros, 
banker, Werner Faymann, Chancellor of Austria, and Alois Stoger, Austrian 
Health Minister, among others, are part of this international corporate criminal 
syndicate which has developed, produced, stockpiled and employed biological 
weapons to eliminate the population of the U.S. and other countries for financial 
and political gain. 
 
The charges contend that these defendants conspired with each other and others to 
devise, fund and participate in the final phase of the implementation of a covert 
international bioweapons program involving the pharmaceutical companies 
Baxter and Novartis. They did this by bioengineering and then releasing lethal 
biological agents, specifically the “bird flu” virus and the “swine flu virus” in 
order to have a pretext to implement a forced mass vaccination program which 
would be the means of administering a toxic biological agent to cause death and 
injury to the people of the U.S. This action is in direct violation of the Biological 
Weapons Anti-terrorism Act. 

 
In Section 2 of “The THEorY of LIVEvolution” and other areas throughout this web site 
I discuss the nexus of this national conspiracy, the name Rockefeller.  It’s behind the 
foundation of the UN-dead that in turn is at the center of the wholesale genocide of the 
world’s “useless eaters”.  Another group the Rockefellers help start was something called 
the Bilderberg Group, a favorite of “conspiracy theorists” like yours truly and the largest 
gathering you’ve probably never heard of well-known global political, media, academic 
and business elites.    Among the hundreds of attendees are Bill and Melinda Gates and 
Warren Buffett.  Both of these so-called philanthropists we know support the other half of 



the mass genocide being carried out against the earth’s little people (again look in the 
mirror) known as abortion.   It’s not just the annual Bilderberg Group that the Gates-
Buffet types attend.  Here are a couple of articles from the “conspiracy theorists” at 
worldnetdaily: 
 
 Another Global Elite Gathering (worldnetdaily.com, 1/23/08) 
 

World leaders gather today in Davos, Switzerland, for five days for more than fun 
and frolic at the World Economic Forum.  
 
According to almost every news report of what takes place at these annual events 
begun in 1971, there is "public discussion" and "private deal-making."  
 
Now, how do you feel about your elected and appointed public officials making 
private deals with foreign leaders?  
 
Doesn't that bother you a little bit?  
 
Shouldn't American officials be accountable to the will of the U.S. citizenry under 
the authority of the U.S. Constitution?  
 
I'm deeply troubled by this kind of forum – whether it's the World Economic 
Forum or the Trilateral Commission or the Bilderberg Group.  
 
These private meetings, far from the public eye and excluded from ethics laws 
and sunshine requirements, are anathema to the American way of life and the 
ideals upon which this nation was founded – namely national sovereignty and 
independence.  
 
For instance, Davos is one of the premiere ski resort in the world. This year's 
invitation list includes 27 heads of state or government, 113 cabinet ministers and 
a few glitterati thrown in for star appeal. This year the entertainment celebs 
include British actress Emma Thompson and singer-crusader Bono.  
And it's not just political and entertainment elites who attend. Big business is 
there in force as well – people like Bill Gates, Michael Dell, the chief executive of 
China Mobile CommunicationsCorp. and 1,370 other chief executives.  
 
The phony ideas of global warming and poverty eradication, two "crises" devised 
as rationalizations for endless wealth redistribution schemes, will be on the 
agenda this week in Switzerland 
 
Here's how it works, according to an actual statement from the group: "Through a 
series of boardroom-style roundtable discussions, the World Economic 
Brainstorming (WEB) will identify the most pressing threat to growth and then 
engage participants in a facilitated group discussion to prioritize a plan of action 
using an electronic voting system."  



Voting?  
 
How do you feel about a group of ad hoc global gangsters voting on your future? 

 
Besides the names, notice the “crises”.  Without getting too far off subject suffice it to 
say that the global warming/global cooling/climate change scam has already resulted in 
hundreds of thousands of deaths by starvation for the rest of the world’s little people (For 
starters check out Appendix A of “The THEorY of LIVEvolution”). 
 
How do you feel about these “global gangsters” who yours truly has dubbed the gang 
bankers telling us little people how to live; or even if we’re allowed to live?  I mean this 
literally.  
 
 Secret Billionaire club seeks population control: Gates, Rockefeller, Turner, 
 Oprah, Buffett, Soros, Bloomberg attend meeting (worldnetdaily.com, 
 5/24/09) 
 
 WASHINGTON – Some of the richest men and women in the world met secretly 
 recently in New York to conspire on using their vast wealth to bring the world's 
 population growth under control.  
 
 The meeting included some of the biggest names in the "billionaires club," 
 according to the London Times –Bill Gates, David Rockefeller, Ted Turner, 
 Oprah Winfrey, Warren Buffett, George Soros and Michael Bloomberg.  
 
 According to the Times, the billionaires were each given 15 minutes to present 
 their favorite cause. Over dinner they discussed how they might settle on an 
 "umbrella cause" that could harness their interests. Taking their cue from Gates, 
 the report said, they agreed population control was the No. 1 issue. 
 
And here’s another revealing article about the “philanthropist” Bill Gates, David 
Rockefeller and friends referring to the same meeting: 
 
 Commentary: World’s Elite Make Population Control #1 Priority against 
 Backdrop of Underpopulation Threat (lifesitenews.com, 5/25/09) 
 
 NEW YORK, May 25, 2009 (LifeSiteNews.com) - Even though recent 
 demographic study has revealed a great looming threat of demographic winter, the 
 richest of the rich seem to believe that overpopulation is the top priority for their 
 philanthropic endeavors.  John Harlow writes today in The Times about a secret 
 meeting of the global financial elite, convened by Microsoft mogul Bill Gates, at 
 which attendees agreed that curbing the world's population should be their top 
 priority.   
 
 In "Billionaire club in bid to curb overpopulation," Harlow recounts that a May 5 
 meeting took place in Manhattan that included "David Rockefeller Jr, the 



 patriarch of America's wealthiest dynasty, Warren Buffett and George Soros, the 
 financiers, Michael Bloomberg, the mayor of New York, and the media moguls 
 Ted Turner and Oprah Winfrey."  Harlow notes that the general agreement that 
 population control was a major priority came at Gates' instigation. 
 
 Gates' enthusiasm for population control comes as no surprise since he has 
 himself admitted to being strongly influenced by the views of Thomas Malthus, 
 the fear-mongering overpopulation guru of the late 18th century.  He has also 
 admitted that his father headed a local Planned Parenthood while he was growing 
 up.  (http://www.lifesitenews.com/ldn/2003/may/03050902.html) 
 
 Of note, The Times reports that at the secret meeting, participants "discussed 
 joining forces to overcome political and religious obstacles to change."  
 
Gee that’s funny, all of these “Progressive” for the restive of us elites supported the anti-
alive babies Obama and his bid for “change”.   
 
Anyway, I’ve asked this question before: Just what the hell, pun intended, do “they” talk 
about at these ‘elite gatherings’?  These are the folks, many so-called “liberals”, who 
along with currency manipulator/billionaire hypocrite/Rothschild money man George 
Soros fund the same “useful idiots” like moveon.org and ACORN who brought us the 
façade of the gang banker elite, anti-born alive babies/Nazi eugenicist Barak 
Obama/Barry Sotero/Barak Hussein Obama or whatever his name really is.  
 
Here’s one final goodie: 
 

The Pentagon’s alarming project: Avian Flu Biowar Vaccine 
(globalresearch.ca, 8/14/08) 

 
 The President and CEO of Sanofi Pasteur, Wayne Pisano, said in the release, "The 
 H5N1 virus is currently circulating in some of the poorest regions of the world 
 and an outbreak of pandemic influenza would most likely hit populations living in 
 areas with limited access to vaccines. This donation of H5N1 vaccine aims to 
 address the needs of those most vulnerable populations. In addition to supporting 
 the efforts of governments," Pisano added, "it is essential that industry 
 collaborates with international organizations such as WHO, the Bill and Melinda 
 Gates Foundation and other global health players. This is the best way to build a 
 stockpile of vaccines for developing nations, ready to be deployed on the ground 
 in the event of a pandemic flu outbreak."20 

 The Bill and Melinda Gates Foundation, in addition to being a financial supporter 
 of the so-called Doomsday Seed Vault in the Arctic, has dedicated its foundation 
 billions to support population control especially inAfrica. Among other projects 
 they, as well as the Rockefeller Foundation, are financing The Alliance for a 
 Green Revolution in Africa, whose head is former UN Secretary General Kofi 
 Annan. 21 



So once again we see the name “Rockefeller” in bed with the world’s elite, in this case 
Bill Gates.  This “conspiracy” is so big, so out of control there really isn’t a human 
solution at this point.   
 
Speaking of God the author concludes: 
 
 As the world's leading influenza vaccine manufacturer, Sanofi Pasteur produces 
 approximately half of the influenza vaccine distributed worldwide. In the US it 
 produced more than 40 percent of the influenza vaccine distributed for the 2007-
 2008 influenza season. The fact that the US Government has revived the 1918 
 Spanish Flu virus to make "tests" indicates that anything is possible. There are in 
 this world some people not in their "right mind." God forbid if it is so in this 
 instance. 

Thank God, the real One, that He is ultimately in charge of this whole mess.  And He 
looks on everyone the same as opposed to our global elites who would like to see Him 
eviscerated in the upcoming “Age of Reason/Age of Aquarius”: 
 

Then Peter opened his mouth, and said, Of a truth I perceive that God is no 
respecter of persons: 35 But in every nation he that feareth him, and worketh 
righteousness, is accepted with him. (Acts 10:34-35) 

 
By the way, what song did eco wacko/global elite Al Gore waltz out to at last year’s 
Democratic National Convention to throw his support behind the anti-alive babies Barak 
Obama just before “the One” spoke from between two Greek Column “decorations” as if 
he were God, the real One? The same “Messiah” who has filled his Administration with 
gang banker Goldman Sachs criminal elites as well as self avowed Communists, admitted 
anarchists, self proclaimed devil worshippers and outright genocidal maniacs that could 
have written Adolf Hitler’s playbook? 
 
“The Age of Aqarius”.   
 
Still think that Swin(dle)e Flu shot is a good idea? 
 
  
 


